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29 June 2001
Senator Winston Crane

Chairman

Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport

Legislation Committee

PO Box 1041

EAST VICTORIA PARK WA 6101

Fax: (08) 9470 4537

Dear Senator

COMMITTEE INQUIRY INTO THE ROLE OF AUSSAR IN THE SEARCH FOR THE MARGARET J AND ITS CREW

I note that the Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Committee, which you chair, is to undertake an Inquiry into the role of AusSAR in the search for the Margaret J and its crew and all communications between AusSAR and Tasmania Police concerning the role of Tasmania Police in that search. I understand that the Committee intends to hold its first hearing on 19 July 2001 and is required to report by 30 August 2001.

Tasmania Police will, of course, assist the Committee's inquiry In whatever way it can. I am, however, concerned at the timing of its inquiry. The coroner who is to conduct the inquest into the deaths of the crew members of the Margaret J hopes to complete the Inquest by the end of August. Given the nature of an Inquest and the concerns raised in the media concerning the search for the Margaret J, there would seem little doubt that the inquest will canvass the issues which have been referred to the Committee for inquiry. I am of the view that it would be preferable for the broad based inquiry to be conducted by the coroner to precede the Committee's inquiry. My view is based upon the following:

The Committee's inquiry will no doubt attract considerable media coverage which could lead to speculation as to the Coroner's ultimate findings which would make his task more difficult

(ii)
Section 16 of the Parliamentary Privileges Act 1987 will prevent questioning of witnesses at the Inquest concerning any conflicts between their evidence at the Inquest and their evidence at the Committee's hearings.

(iii)
I believe the Committee's inquiry could be conducted more efficiently, and thus cause less disruption to the operations of Tasmania Police, if it followed the Inquest. The Coroner has indicated that he will arrange a daily transcript of the proceedings before him. That transcript can be made available to the Committee to assist with ifs inquiry.

I believe the Coroner is also of the view that it would be preferable for the Committee's inquiry to follow the Inquest. Could you please give consideration to requesting an extension of the Committee's reporting date until after the Inquest and deferring its hearings accordingly,

Yours sincerely

R MCCREADIE

Commissioner of Police
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